NORA SPRINGS CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL WORKSHOP 
Thursday, April 11th, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. 
at Nora Springs City Hall Community Room
The Nora Springs City Council met for a workshop on Thursday, April 11th, 2024 at 6:30 p.m.  Mayor Hassman called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with the following members present: Dain Mann, Andrew Hicok, Steven Bailey, and Dewey Koch.  Others present: Chad Meyer PeopleService, Heath Draeger, PeopleService Josh Staab, PeopleService Tony Stonesypher, Duane Estebo PeopleService    

Business

Heath Draeger shared the recent DNR inspection with council. The inspection was conducted on March 27th. Heath was available the day of the inspection and Duane Estebo was interviewed as well. The inspection did not produce any violations but will have recommendations as do all inspections do. Chapter 81 in the IDNR code was discussed. This chapter indicates the guidelines for operator certification for public water supply systems and wastewater treatment plants. 
Updating lift station control panels for the new Omnisite was discussed. This has been discussed for the past year with previous council. The Omnisite can be installed to the existing panel but the controls will need to be updated at some point. 
Water plant automatic backwash has been getting done manually. To repair the values to fix the backwash would cost about $5,600. Tony and Josh are having trouble securing quotes to replace the valves. Council discussed maintenance funds that PeopleService use those funds instead of sending the left over funds back to the city. These funds could be used for different maintenance items that have been discussed in the past.
Sludge blowers will need to be replaced and is hoping to get the motor in at the end of May.
The old tower is due for an inspection. Tony was told Wednesday morning that the company will be in Nora Springs Monday to inspect the tower. PeopleService talked about draining the tower for the inspection. Fire protection was a concern with this tower drained. The tower could also be filled up if a major fire was to happen while it was drained.

Updating SCADA at the wastewater treatment plant. This is a software to bring the WWTP to go online. This was in the original specs of the WWTP but was never installed. Tom Madden was contacted to ask if the SCADA was in the original specs and if it was already paid for. Heath will contact Martin when he hears back from Madden.

Recently completed task including working with city hall for meter change outs. Upcoming task would be sludge removal, hydrant flushing, value exercising, and sewer cleaning plan. The lead line survey is still a requirement at this time. City hall has been working on this for the past two years.
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